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 Community
 Calendar

 FEBRUARY 20 - Rotary Club meeting, 
 6:30 p.m., Arnold Exchange.
 FEBRUARY 21 - Bible study & 
 fellowship, Riverview, 2:00 p.m.
 FEBRUARY 24 - Chamber Meeting, 
 7:00 p.m., Triangle Lanes; 
 Fibromyalgia support group meeting, 
 JMMMMC telemedicine area, 3:00 p.m.
 FEBRUARY 25 - Domestic Abuse Crisis 
 Center Support Group, 2:30 p.m., 425 S 
 7th, Broken Bow.
 CELEBRATE RECOVERY MEETING:
 Every Sunday, 5:30 p.m., @ Last Call 
 Ministries.
 STORY HOUR: Every Wednesday, 2:30-
 3:30 p.m., @ Finch Memorial Library.
 FROG’S CLASS: Every Tuesday and 
 Thursday at 9:00 a.m., Riverview.

 Brought to 
 you by...

 JOE BOB ATKINS
 102 CEDAR STREET • ARNOLD, NE

 (308) 848-2215
 TOLL FREE: 800-658-0515

 E-mail: joebob@arnoldins.com
 “COME SEE OUR FAMILY TO TAKE 

 CARE OF YOURS.”
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 Out of State..................................$32.00
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 Nebraska Press 
 Association Member

Myron “Smitty” Charles
Smith age 86 of Arnold,
Nebraska, passed away
Saturday, February 8,
2020, at Brookestone
View in Broken Bow, Ne-
braska.

Funeral services were
held Tuesday, February
18, 2020, at 10:00 a.m. at
Govier Brothers Chapel
in Broken Bow, Nebraska,
with Father Jim Hunt of-
ficiating. Burial was in
the Fort McPherson Na-
tional Cemetery in
Maxwell, Nebraska, with
Military Honors. 

Memorials may be made
to the Air Force Veterans.
Govier Brothers Mortu-
ary are in charge of
arrangements. Words of
encouragement or re-
membrance can be left at
www.govierbrothers.com
. 

Smitty was born April 9,
1933, in North Platte, Ne-
braska, to Edward C. and
Olive (Keller) Smith.
Smitty graduated from
North Platte High School
in 1950. In the fall of 1951

Obituary
Myron “Smitty” Charles Smith

1933-2020
Smitty entered the Air
Force. He was an Elec-
tronic Technician.  Smitty
was stationed in West
Palm Beach, Florida. 

On September 16, 1954,
Smitty married Grace
Moore in West Palm
Beach, Florida. To this
union three sons where
born: Michael, Mark and
Frank. The family made
their home in West Palm
Beach, Florida. After retir-
ing from the Air Force,
Smitty worked for Pratt-
Whitney for 20 years.
Smitty and Grace enjoyed
taking two to three
cruises a year. Smitty
liked his beer, fishing,
golfing, and coffee with
friends. Grace had a
stroke in 2010 and passed
away in 2016. After
Grace’s passing, Smitty
moved back to Arnold,
Nebraska, to be closer to
family.

Smitty is survived by
sons Michael (Tricia)
Smith of Arnold; Mark
(Susan) Smith of St.
George, TX; and Frank

cation and the price, it
was just tough to pass up.
It is an amazing opportu-
nity for the district,” he
said.

A request for early grad-
uation was approved.
This was a little bit
unique as the request was
for a full year early, not
just the semester. Accord-
ing to board policy, there
is no special graduation,
so if the student wants to
go through the ceremony,
they will go through it
with the class. Board
members felt that if the
student was willing to put
forth that much work,
they would approve it.

A contract was approved
for Kristi Dvorak, dba as
KD Agency , for a new
website. The company
that currently hosts the
website is going out of
business. Mrs. Badgley
looked into a lot of differ-
ent options, and the most

Community Meeting

School Board
economical and best op-
tion was KD Agency. 

In other business, the
Board: 

Approved a negotiated
agreement with the
Arnold Education Associ-
ation to increase the base
pay by $300.00.

Discussed the purchase
of a bus to replace the
1986 model. The pur-
chase will be on the
agenda at the March
meeting.

Approved the ESU 16
Distance Learning con-
tract, and the contract for
the 2020-201 school year.
By paying early, the dis-
trict will save some
money.

Approved the Nebraska
Association of School
Boards (NASB) member-
ship for 2020-2021.

Approved repayment of
a short-term interfund
loan from January.

Principal’s Report
Mr. Morgan reported on

the transition to superin-

Continued from page 1.

 Retirement Celebration 
 for   Cathy Bowers

 19+ Years of Service

 Friday, February 28, 2020
 Arnold Agronomy - 1:00-3:00

 Refreshments will be served.

 Plan to stop by and 
 congratulate Cathy!

Riverview Apartments

By Dolores Weber
Sentinel correspondent

Tuesday evening callers
on Roger and Rose were
Merle, Paxton, Maverick,
Jack and Waylon. Joining
grandma and grandpa
after school on Thursday
were Emma and Ava. Ar-
riving with supper for
them all that evening
were Roy, Melissa, Brook
and Walter. 

Rick and Kim Beshaler
enjoyed supper out with
Dave and Jo Birnie in Bro-
ken Bow on Thursday
evening. 

Sue Beshaler was a
caller on LV and Ruth
Conner one day this
week.

Dan Larson returned

Riverview folks keep on
the go as much as they
can. Lois Johnson and Do-
lores Weber went to
North Platte with Suzane
behind the wheel to get
cat food for Dolores’
beloved “Fluffy,” who is
so pampered that she
needs to be trained better
or Dolores needs to be
more in control. 

Most of us play catch up
all day on Monday.

On Tuesday,  Dolores
called Shirley Bassett in
Kansas. She is doing well
and glad to hear her
friends are trying to keep
up with her.  She will go
visit her other daughter
about the first of March.
She is happy and well -
even gained some weight.
Good for her!  Diane San-
ford took Ann Seda and
Dolores Weber with her
to see her mom, Helen
Dunn Rutz, in Broken
Bow.  Helen was in a good
mood, talking with Ann
and the rest of us. We
came home feeling good
about Helen. Lois and Do-
lores went bowling and
were disappointed in just
meeting their average,
though both had a good
frame now and then. We
did lots of laughing and
cheering others on.  Bowl-
ing is good exercise -  just
ask Dell.  

The Community Prayer
Meeting  was held
Wednesday 9:00 a.m at
the Baptist Church with a
good number participat-
ing.  Lois and Margaret
went to Broken Bow.  Do-
lores had her hair done.
She forgot about the Bap-
tist movie that evening
and was caught playing
cards when Jane returned
and asked where we
were.  Apologizes to Rev.
Irv Jennings for our
group missing the really
good movie.  Will be sure
to catch it next week.

On Thursday, the Bap-
tist and Methodist teens
came to Riverview to give
us a Valentine’s BINGO
party.  They brought

homemade cookies, made
coffee and hot chocolate,
had dishes of candy on
each table and played
Bingo with all of us.
Some of the teens sat at
each table to fellowship
with us.  It was a great
party thanks to Shayla
Tickle, Grant Jones,
Jadeyn Bubak, Landyn
Cole, Bailey Schwarz,
Carly Gracey, Faith Bier-
man, Charli Vickers,
Grace Bierman, Lance
Jones, Cache Gracey,
Jamie Tickle and Jesse
Connell.  We applaud
their expertise in throw-
ing a party for senior
adults.  There was lots of
laughter and fun. Oh, and
the grandparents that
were there were so proud
of their kids - especially
Genevieve Collier and
Margaret Bubak.   

Bible Study  was led by
Rev. Irv Jennings with a
good group participating.
We will meet next Friday
at 2:00 p.m.  

On Valentines Day, Julie
made fresh strawberries
dipped in chocolate for
our social room table of
goodies. Lois Johnson had
purchased red roses that
encased chocolate candy
for each of the ladies.
Name cards with descrip-
tion of the meaning of
each name were shared
as well as valentines to
others.  

The current  puzzle ac-
tivity was finished on Sat-
urday with a beautiful
scene showing many col-
ors. It was a challenge.
Whew!  A good card game
provided evening activi-
ties through the week.

We celebrated Jerome’s
birthday Sunday after-
noon with pizza and cake
and fellowship.  It was a
good time, with much
chatter going on.  Jerome
was pleased with our
party for him.  He just
came home to Riverview
from a week’s stay with
his mom and their birth-
day celebration.

Genevieve Collier and
Betty McKain accompa-
nied Dell and Chyrel
Cerny to North Platte to
the Flatlander Car Club

meeting and also had din-
ner with the 25 members
present.

A few words from our
residents:

Julie went to the district
wrestling tournament in
Oxford on Friday and Sat-
urday. Her grandson,
Logan Peterson, placed
2nd in the tournament,
so Julie will be traveling
to Omaha next week for
the state tournament.

Sheri and Margaret
went to North Platte, ate
supper out and went to
the dance for a swell time.
Margaret went to the ball
games on Tuesday and
Friday. 

Cindy Ambler picked up
her mom, Ann Seda, on
Saturday and they went
to North Platte to shop
and eat out.  On Sunday,
she went to see her
daughter in Ogallala.  She
had her usual visitors and
visited Helen in Broken
Bow.  She is gone as I pre-
pare the column, so this
is all the info we have.
She will return and we’ll
catch up next week.

We feel so blessed each
day and especially when
the sun brings warmth.
May your hearts be
blessed as you read about
we who have the privilege
to live here in Arnold at
Riverview.

enrollment
Core infrastructure

and/or maintenance
Extracurricular facilities

and grounds
Other
They were also asked if

they could implement
one change to benefit stu-
dent success, what would
it be?

After the individual
groups had discussed it,
one person from each

tendent. He will be at-
tending some superin-
tendent meetings with
Mr. Sievering. Two re-
tired superintendents
who are willing to work
with new superintend-
ents to help them transi-
tion will be at the March
board meeting to see if
Arnold would be inter-
ested in contracting and
working with them.

There have been some
issues with the fire alarm
and some rewiring will
need to be done. This
item will be on the March
meeting agenda.

Mr. Morgan also re-
ported on a new program
to reward students for
positive things that they
do. Wooden coins, made
by SHGP, will be given to
a student when the
teacher sees them going
above and beyond. The
coins can then be used for
grab and go food in the
mornings.

Local News
Betty Cole served sup-

per to Janet and Gary Lar-
reau on Thursday
evening to celebrate
Janet’s birthday. Rich Fer-
guson stopped in and vis-
ited with Betty on Sunday
afternoon.

Upper Finchville
By Rose Bierman
Sentinel correspondent

Continued from page 1. table reported to the rest
of the groups. School
board members chose to
remain at their table so
that people were more
free to voice their opin-
ion.

“The folks that were
there did a really great
job. They put some
thought into it and it was
good participation,” said
Mr. Sievering.

He added that the
school board is interested
in getting everyone’s

(Barbara) Smith of Port
St. Lucy, FL; 11 grandchil-
dren, eight great-grand-
children, sisters Beverly
(Dale) Bailey of Broken
Bow, Lois Coons of Call-
away, Donna Bailey of Mc-
Cook, and brother Garry
(Pennie) Smith of Col-
orado Springs, CO.

Smitty is preceded in
death by his wife Grace
(Moore) Smith; parents
Edward and Olive; and
brother Marvin “Corky”
Smith.

input on these questions.
The survey will be made
available on Schoology,
and any district patron
that was unable to attend
the meeting can pick up
one of the surveys at the
school, or it can be made
available electronically. 

The process of compil-
ing the results will take
some time, but a sum-
mary will be made avail-
able of the results.

home to Juneau, Alaska,
on Friday after a weeks
stay with his folks Ralph
and Betty Larson. Arriv-
ing from San Antonio,
Texas on Friday was
Ralph and Betty's daugh-
ter Diana Carlin who is
here for a stay with her
folks. 

Roger and Rose spent
the morning in North
Platte on Friday. Joining
them that evening for
supper were Merle, Pax-
ton, Lyla, Maverick, Jack
and Waylon. Paxton, Lyla,
Maverick and Jack spent
the night at grandma and
grandpas. 

Kim Beshaler headed to
Broken Bow on Saturday
morning to spend the day
and overnight with her
mom Jeanne Myer. 

Spending the day Satur-
day at Grandma and
Grandpa Bierman’s were
Paxton, Maverick, Jack,
Brook, Walter, Emma,
Ava, Olivia and Clara.
Sunday evening callers
on Roger and Rose were
Tony and Deb Hall.

Mary Yarrington joined
her mom, Sue Beshaler,
for the afternoon and
supper on Sunday. 

Golf Assoc.
Annual 
Meeting

The Arnold Golf Associ-
ation’s annual meeting is
scheduled for March 3 at
7:00 p.m., at The Ex-
change in Arnold. Discus-
sion will be held on dues,
course improvements
and finances.

Today In 
History

1792: US postal service
created, postage 6-12
cents depending on dis-
tance.


